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the committee for their 
hard work in this    
special 175th           
anniversary year.  
 
It is really good news 
that the talent on the 
committee for 2014  
remains so capable 
and diverse. So, it is 
with great confidence 
that I hand over the        
Commodore role to 
John Adams and a 
very strong supporting 
team, including the 
new secretary David      
Hayhow . I wish them 
well.  
 
Mel Ringer  
Commodore  

 

The 175 years of the 
Deben Yacht Clubôs          
existence was         
celebrated in           
spectacular fashion 
with a number of very     
successful events. 
Lots of pictures inside! 
Thank you to all those 
who took part. 
 
Sailing at the club has 
changed this year with 
an increasing           
emphasis on social 
sailing. Racing       
numbers have been 
down on previous 
years but the races 
have been exciting. 
The theft of the out-
boards again was 
greeted with dismay 
but we managed to 
keep the disruption to 
sailing to a minimum. 
Steps are being taken 
to improve security. 
 
The efficient running of 
the Club depends on 
all members making a  
contribution in one way 
or another but the club 
officers are key to its        
success. This year 
sees the retirement 
from the committee of 
two people who have 

served for 10 years.  
 
Michael Madden has 
played a key role as 
secretary. His          
commitment to this   
position has been     
exemplary. Our thanks 
to Michael in doing a 
job which few of us 
would wish to take on.  
 
Ruth Naudé  has taken 
on a number of roles 
over the 10 years, 
from laying moorings 
to running the bar. 
Now she waits for the 
patter of tiny feet. 
Congratulations to 
Ruth and Pierre. 
 
I would like to thank all 
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Class News  

Fast Fleet  
 
We seem to have had very light 
winds except the last 2 races of 
the terminal series. Wind 
speeds of 40mph overnight on 
Saturday followed by very gusty 
force 5-6 on Sunday morning 
meant numbers were down. 
Five fast handicap boats started 

the first race, Dan Davis      
managed to capsize before 
launching which made him late 
for the start!  Various capsizes          
followed during the race, even 
Ben and Liz went for a swim. In 
the second race only two boats 
started, Ben and Liz in the 
RS200 and me in my trusty 
Streaker. It was all going well,  

Club Captainõs Report 

òTo catch the reader's attention, place an interesting sentence or quote from the 

story here.ó 
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Despite a cold, miserable start 
to the year, we saw the hardier  
sailors turning out for the    
training courses and early 
races. Fortunately, the weather 
warmed up and those who   
prefer it had plenty of            
opportunity for fine-weather  
sailing. 
 
The Lazy Sailing sessions have 
proved a huge hit this year for 
kids and adults alike and so we 
will be increasing these next 
year. The opportunity to hire a 
dinghy has also been very 
popular.  
 
Regatta Week was once again 
the sailing highlight of the year 
with tight sailing in most classes 
including the yachts. Itôs great 
to have the keelboats in 
amongst the dinghies, short-
tacking their way out from the 
club. It certainly keeps the 
crews fit!   
 
Some other events however did 
have a disappointing level of  
support, in particular the EC50 
Navigation Race from       
Waldringfield to Wilford Bridge 
and the Bank Holiday weekend 
sailing, so I will be reviewing the 

race programme for 2014.     
We will maintain the key race 
events, including open       
meetings for Toppers and  
hopefully, Fevas. 
 
Looking forward, we plan to 
hold a Junior Weekend in the 
summer holidays (under 18) - 
so look out for that too! 
 
Itôs been really great this year to 
be part of a club. 175 years is 
awesomeé but it will only      
continue with your support.  So 
be proud of your club. Let me 
know if there are things you 
would like to do or add to the  
programme. But mostly - be an    
active sailor!!  
 
A final thought - with winter     
approaching fast, please make 
sure that boats left in the dinghy 
park are properly protected and 
secured ï if your boat blows 
over, you may damage some-
one elseôs as well as your own. 
  

Pierre Naudé  
Club Captain  

 

 

Boat Hire  
 

We have 6 Toppers, 2 Fevas, 
2 QôBas and some Wayfarers 
which are available to any 
competent member to hire 
whenever there is an         
organised event on with    
rescue cover. So please 
make use of this facility ï 
booking is through the club 
website:  
www.debenyachtclub.co.uk  

 

Click on sailing  tab and then 
boat hire and use calendar. 

 
Charges  for a half day are:  
Toppers, QôBas, single-
handed Fevas - £5 
Wayfarers, two-handed 
Fevaôs - £10 
No charge for Lazy Sailing 
 

Payment  is by Pay Pal or if 
you donôt have a Pay Pal     
account, pay the Officer of 
the Day in cash. 25% off for    
booking for Regatta Week. 
 

For more information contact: 
 
David Hayhow  
01473 735739 
david.hayhow@btinternet.com 



I was keeping the RS200 in 
sight, until the last gybe at mark 
D when a gust hit sending me in 
for another swim. After righting 
the boat five times I managed to 
crawl in and complete the race 
finishing second!    
 
The winter series 1 and 2 will 
be short sharp races run back 
to back so why not come down 
and enjoy some racing and hot 
food from the galley. 
 
DYC is competitive and fun. We 
have a new slipway for easy 
launching and a lovely river to 
sail on with many different race 
formats. If you fancy having a 
go at racing just come along 
and join in. I am normally at the 
club most weekends so, if you 
need any advice or tips, I will 
help if possible or find someone 
who can. See you on the water. 
 
Alan Grant  
Streaker 1660 SplashôNô Dash 
 

Fevas 
 
After a slow and snowy start to 
the season, the Feva fleet       
remained steady with boats out 
in the slow handicap throughout 
the year.  
 
Six boats fought for the honours 
in Regatta Week, with the 
changeable and light wind   
conditions sometimes upsetting 
the expected finishing order! It 
was great to see such close 
racing again this year. 
 
The Feva training and open 
weekend saw six boats out in 
the near perfect wind conditions 
(and drizzle). All benefited 
hugely from the video training, 
boat set-up and on water 
coaching.  
 

On Sunday, the 3 back to back 
races saw close racing which 
was mainly dominated by the 
trainerôs sons (fresh from Feva 
Worlds success). The testing 
conditions saw tight racing with 
swimming and attempted buoy 
removal, but it was good to see 
the local hero showing the 
youngsters that youth is not 
everything on the last race.  
 
Looking to 2014 - well more of 
the same but with more boats 
please. The Feva is a great little 
boat as it is easy to sail, a good 
introduction to spinnaker sailing 
and near indestructible. As      
always at the DYC, there is also 
the opportunity for plenty of   
advice or assistance. 
 
Jane Stone and David  
Hopkins  
 

Slow Handicap  
 

Firstly, congratulations must go 
to Matt and Dan for having a       
fantastic year and picking up a 
sack full of cups at the recent 
prize giving. Jill Wickson, Tom 
Barton and Ben and Rachel 
Alexander also got cups for    
winning several of the series 
throughout the year, so well 
done to them. Also               
congratulations to everyone 
else for taking part in some 
great racing in some interesting 
weather.  
 
The Holiday Points series was 
well attended with 22 taking 
part in the series and some 
close racing. I hope to see more 
of the lazy sailors trying a bit of 
racing next year and look      
forward to seeing everyone else 
on the first day of racing.  
 
Ed Adams  
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Yachties  
 
For the first few races of the 
year we enjoyed some stronger 
winds which made for some fun 
close racing. 
 

There have been 2 mast  
breakages this season but   
fortunately no injuries to crew. 
One yacht now has lovely new 
sails too, so if anyone wishes 
to join me in some sabotage of 
that particular yacht let me 
know. 
 
For the 175th anniversary race 
it was fun to see crews of  each 
boat trying to make up a    
combined age of 175. I found 
racing in a Pandora with 5 on 
board a bit snug! 
 
Well after the great summer, 
the season is over, the Laying 
Up Supper and Prize giving 
too. Thoughts turn to the ever     
increasing jobs list of winter 
maintenance, plans for next 
yearôs sailing and those of us 
with our boats still in the water 
will no doubt be thinking of  
getting them ashore. 
 
I hope that all those who took 
part, enjoyed this years racing 
and that there may be a few 
more yachties join us in the fun 
next year. See you on the    
water next season. 
 
Darren Gee  



Sailing Matters  
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Do You Want To Learn to 
Sail or Improve in 2014?  
 

If youôre interested in doing a 
structured course with a team 
of qualified instructors and            
experienced helpers then sign 
up for the DYCôs Training             
Programme 2014. 
 

We will be offering the following 
courses: 
 

Start Sailing for beginners 
(RYA Stage 1/ Level 1) 
Start Sailing for Improvers 
(RYA Stages 2-3 / Level 2) 

 
The courses will run during 
April and May, starting straight 
after the Easter holiday.  
 
Full details will be sent out late 
January. 
 

Lazy Sailing  
 

Our Lazy Sailing sessions have 
been very popular this year and 
will be continued next year.  
 
Open to sailors of all levels, the 
idea behind the evenings is to 
provide a club evening for 
those keen to enjoy a mid-
week relaxed sail and an       
opportunity to get together with 
other club members. 

Training School  
 

DYC prides itself in offering    
regular opportunities for      
members to either learn to sail 
or to improve their sailing and    
racing so they can take part in 
club events with growing        
confidence.    

A tangible result of develop-
ment culminated in the award 
of RYA Training Centre status 
earlier this year for both dinghy 
sailing and power boating. 
 
 
 

 
We are now able to offer: 

Dinghy Levels 1 to 3 
Dinghy Day Sailing 
Dinghy Seamanship Skills 
Youth Sailing Scheme: Start    
Sailing Stages 1 to 4 
Powerboat Level 1 and 2 
Safety Boat Course. 

 
This year we ran our first     
sailing courses and issued    
certificates to the successful 
trainees. We also ran a power-
boat course. Unfortunately        
further planned courses were 
cancelled when our safety 
boats were stolen. 
 
There will many opportunities 
for training in 2014 and we 
want to hear from you. 

Help Others to Sail  
 
DYC has helped many members 
to move from being competent 
sailors to achieving different     
levels of RYA instructor         
qualifications. If you would like 
to get involved more or you are    
already qualified and would like 
to use your skills for the benefit 
of others, let us know what youôd 
like to do from the list below. If 
you contacted us but didnôt get 
chance to help us out during the 
2013 season, please get in 
touch.  

There are a number of              
opportunities including: 

Casual/social sailing events  
Learning how to instruct 
Achieving a qualification:  

      RYA Assistant Instructor  
      RYA Dinghy Instructor  
      RYA Senior Instructor  
      RYA Club Race Coach.  

Qualified but want to do    
      some instructing. 
 
Please e-mail your details to:  
steve.scholey@ntlworld.com  
 
I look forward to hearing from 
you. 
 

Steve Scholey  
Training Team Leader  

mailto:steve.scholey@ntlworld.com


The new slipway was opened 
on Saturday 13 April. The    
ceremony, which was preceded 
by the new members welcome 
meeting, began with a       
champagne reception. 
 
The sun arrived on cue as 200   
or so members and guests  
turned out to see Lord Deben  
officially perform the ceremony. 
Witty banter from the guest of 
honour was a short precursor to 
the cutting of the ribbon.  
 
This was followed by the launch 

of a very smart Kingfisher     
dinghy, which was immaculately 
presented and dressed by 
Geoff  Sinten. These boats 
were a mainstay of the Club in 
the 1950ôs but the maintenance      
required would not be taken on 
by most members today.  
 
The key players in the design 
and construction of the slipway, 
Tam Grundy, Cyril Varley, John 
Davies and Simon Shaw were 
presented with gifts and the 
working party were thanked for 
their considerable input. 

Slipway Opening  

175 Celebrations  
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